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           TOWN OF JEROME 
                      Post Office Box 335, Jerome, Arizona 86331 
                                            (928) 634-7943 
 

     Zoning Administrator Analysis 
     Design Review Board 

     Tuesday, May 28, 2024 
 
Item :    
Location:  681 Main Street (The Gibson Market)  
Applicant/Owner: Scott Staab 
Zone:   R1-5 
APN:    401-07-054 
Prepared by:  Will Blodgett, Zoning Administrator 
Recommendation:  Recommend Approval 
 

Background and Summary: The applicant is proposing to change the exterior color of 681 
Main street, moving away from the blue and white color palette to a light “mint” and green color palette. 
(Examples provided for review) The applicant also wishes to conduct maintenance on areas of historic 
signage that remains on the structure from an earlier, commercial use. 
 
 
Building Background: The 2007 Historic Property Inventory records this structure as having been built 
1924 and lists the structure as being in good condition. The property is a contributor to the National 
Register of Historic Places and the Town of Jerome’s Landmark status. The entry from the 2007 
Historic Survey is included in this document. 
 
Purpose: The purpose of Design Review is to enable the Design Review Board to review the exterior 
design of proposed new buildings and structures, proposed alterations of buildings and structures, 
proposed signs, and proposed demolition of structures, within the Historic Overlay District, in order to 
ensure that new development is compatible with the surrounding environment, and to preserve and 
protect the historical character of the Town of Jerome. Design review is intended to enrich the lives of 
all the citizens of Jerome by promoting harmonious, attractive, and compatible development, and is 
therefore considered to be in furtherance of the general welfare. The provisions of this section (Section 
304) shall apply to all new construction, exterior alterations, demolitions, and signs, in the Historic 
Overlay District. 
 
 
Response:  Design review guidelines suggest that; “Exterior colors should be as near as possible to 
the original colors appropriate to the years during which the particular building or structure was built.” 
The applicant’s proposed color palette does not in my opinion pose a negative impact or detract from 
the historic nature of the building. In addition section 509.E.7 (Regulations applicable to signs in all 
zones) states that; “Any existing nonconforming sign may be continued in use, if such a sign is 
damaged, it may be restored or repaired. If a new sign is constructed it must conform to the provisions 
of this chapter.”  
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Top: Front Façade view of the Gibson Market Building. 

 

Below: Detail view of the signage on the front façade for “Gibson’s Grocery”. 
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Application & Related Information 
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